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1.0 Introduction 

This Foul Sewage and Utilities Statement has been produced by Rosconn Strategic Land 

Limited to assist with the delivery of the proposed residential development of up to 40 

dwellings at land to the West of Robin Hood Road, Elsenham.  

 

A Landmark Utility searches has been undertaken on the property and developer enquiries 

have historically been caried out with the following statutory providers for the extant up to 

40 property scheme accessed from Rush Lane (UTT/19/0437/OP). 

 

The report is separated out into three sections: 

 

• On site utilities 

• Foul Sewage  

• Utility Connection Offers 

 

2.0 On Site Utilities 

Search records indicate the presence of the following utilities on site: 

• BT Overhead cables – running broadly north east to south west through the site. 

• Two Thames Water surface water sewers  

• One Thames Water foul sewer 
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Fig. 1 BT Overhead cable 

It is proposed to ground the BT overhead cable as part of the proposal. The illustrative 

masterplan proposes that the three Thames Water Sewers are accommodated as part of the 

proposal with the exception of a section of the foul sewer in the south west corner of the 

site which is proposed to be diverted to accommodate the surface water attenuation basin. 

 

 

Fig. 2 Extract from Indicative Drainage Strategy showing Proposed diversion of existing sewer.  

 

3.0 Foul Sewage 

 
As per section two an existing foul water sewer run across the site from the north eastern corner 

along to the south western corner of the site. A pre-development enquiry has been made to Thames 

Water to identify the ideal point of connection for the foul water strategy. Thames Water have 

stated that the foul drainage can connect into the 300mm dia public foul water sewer crossing the 

site.  

 

The final connection point is proposed on line with the existing sewer between chamber references 

3802 and 2801, but will be confirmed at detailed design stage. A copy of the predevelopment 

enquiry is included within Appendix VII of the Flood Risk Assessment and DrAINAGE Strategy 

prepared by Travis Baker. 

All new connections are subject to the approval of Thames Water under Section 106 of the Water 

Industry Act. 
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Fig. 3 Extract from Indicative Drainage Strategy with indicative foul sewer connection point annotated.  

 

 

4.0 Utility Connection Offers  

 

Over and above foul drainage, in connection with the extant outline permission on the site 

(UTT/19/0437/OP), Utility Connection offers have been sought from the following providers  

• Affinity Water 

• Cadent  

• UK Power Networks. 

UK Power Networks Budget estimate letter is enclosed at appendix 1. The proposed 

connection points for Affinity Water and Cadent were identified as follows: 
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Fig. 4 Affinity Water Connection Point for application UTT/19/0437/OP 

 

 

Fig. 5 Cadent Gas Connection Point for application UTT/19/0437/OP 
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Appendix 1: UK Power Networks Budget Estimate 
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